January 04, 2024

City Hall

Office of the Mayor
168 Main Street
Berlin, NH 03570

Honorable Mayor and Council,

Please accept this letter as confirmation of my resignation from the Berlin Police Commission as
of March 1, 2024.

My wife Karen and I have spent five of the last fourteen months in Florida, most recently from
October through December 2023.  We are currently planning arrangements to return as early as
March 2024,  Our appreciation for sunshine and warmer temperatures seems to be increasing
with age!

I was appointed to the commission more than fifteen years ago by former Mayor Bertrand and
council. Though I never expected to sit as a member of Berlin’s police commission, I must state
that it has been both enlightening and rewarding. I have learned a great deal about law
enforcement and have gained a very deep appreciation and respect for those men and women
who dedicate their lives to “protect and serve”.

I wish to thank former and current fellow colleagues on the police commission, Steve Griffin, the
late Tony Urban, Mark Tremblay and Pierre Morin for their service and guidance along the way,
[ also wish to thank Mayor Grenier, and cach of the members who have served on the council
during my tenure, for the support provided to the police commission. Finally, I would like to
congratulate incoming Mayor Cone on his recent victory and pass along my very best wishes as
he and the new council lead the way to an even better Berlin!

Respectfulw

Gerard R. Nault
80 Nansen Street
Betrlin, NH 03570

Copies: Chief Buteau, Berlin Police Department
Mark Tremblay, Berlin Police Commission
Pierre Morin, Berlin Police Commission




